
IF WE WERE IN CHARGE …..

It never ceases to amaze me that the “salvation team” chosen by God to carry out his plans
included, by divine design, a humble carpenter originally from Bethlehem, a pure and simple
country girl from Nazareth, a simple priest named Zachariah and his elderly wife Elizabeth, a
band of poor shepherds, and the generous owner of a stable on the outskirts of Bethlehem.

That’s the way God thinks. We don’t tend to think that way. I think if we were putting together a
team to get the job done, we would look for powerful, influential people, and we would be sure
that they were provided with the best provisions possible. Our candidate for Savior would be
excellent in every way, and we would recruit only the most talented apostles to be his closest
associates. We would choose the ideal time and the ideal place in the world to stage the
mission.

It has been said that “God’s ways are not our ways.” That has never been so true as it was in
Palestine 2000 years ago. The principal protagonist is of course the Virgin Mary. This woman of
generous and pure heart dedicated her every moment to accentuate God’s love by humbling
herself. In her pregnant state she headed across the Judean hill country to visit her cousin
Elizabeth. And when Elizabeth saw Mary she cried out: “Blessed are you among women and
blessed is the fruit of your womb…. Blessed are you who believed that what was spoken to you
by the Lord would be fulfilled.”

Mary’s character is probably best exemplified in her prayer, The Magnificat. In that prayer she
sees her soul as “Proclaiming the greatness of the Lord.”  She acknowledges that God has done
great things for her, and Holy is His name.” She is not prideful or self-promoting. Her whole
purpose in life is to give glory to God.

Only humility, generosity, and self-effacing love could be the antidote to a prideful, arrogant
world. The Father also knew that sending his Son into the world this way would make Him
extremely vulnerable to evil forces. But since that was the only way to “get the job done,” he
sent his Son among us, knowing full well the price Jesus would have to pay with his life.

This Christmas,  let us contemplate all the people and events surrounding Jesus’ birth, and let us
pray for a deeper appreciation of God’s wisdom in his plan to save us.
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